Creative Ideas in Technical Services Interest Group (virtual session)

2:00-3:00 pm, June 11, 2020

The questions below were asked in chat during the speakers' presentations, but could not be addressed within the planned session time. The presenters have provided answers by email. (Askers' names have been removed from questions).

Digital collections at a distance (Laura Gentry)

Q: Since TIFF is lossless, but other formats like JPG are not, would converting from the latter to the former be done just because TIFF is the standard, because it is expected to be more enduring across time, or some other reason? (Attendee 1)

That’s actually why I am asking.  I have been able to save from JPG to TIFF, but since there is already data loss, I’m not sure if there is a benefit beyond standardization.  Did I misunderstand the last presentation?  I thought conversion of born-digital items to TIFF was one of the steps. (Attendee 2)

Mahogany, I wondered the same—but I think the presenter might have said they converted PDF to TIFF. I wondered why not PDF/a format. (Attendee 1)
A: On born-digital files, we convert propriety files (i.e. Word document) to an archival open-source format for digital preservation. Many of these formats already have data loss, but it is about getting them in an open-source format to help ensure long-term access. With PDFs, we might store the file as is, convert to PDF/A or TIFFs on our server. For our dark digital preservation through LOCKSS, our current practice is to convert PDFs to individual TIFFs for normalization and standardization of content. 
Uncovering hidden gems: How our library reached out to improve the discovery and use of departmental collections (Sarah Mazur)

Q: Could you talk a little bit more about the process of identifying those departmental collections? There were other methods other than emailing departmental directors? 
A: We are on a fairly small campus, so many of our departmental collections just happen to be known around campus. The Curriculum Resource Center is a good example. Right now, we are tending to stick to offering services for collections that we know exist--rather than trying to find collections we don't know about. So we haven't sent out "cold calls" to department chairs. Instead we have reached out to the faculty who we already know work directly with these collections. 
Q: If you used OCLC WorldCat for cataloging, did you set OCLC holdings on records?  If so, did you create separate OCLC symbols for these departmental collections? (Steven)
A: We debated setting OCLC holdings for these records, but decided against it for several reasons, including the fact that our university library was not managing or holding these materials, but only cataloging them.
